
 

               KACA Board Meeting  
 Conference Call  

Wednesday, October 09, 2018  9:00 AM  
 Meeting Minutes - Final  

  
In attendance  - Tom, Charlie, George, Gayle, MJ. Bobby joined @ 10:10 for his part. 
Richard absent.  
 

I. Call to order – 10:05 AM - George chaired meeting  
II. Crossroads Update -  Tom / Gayle 

a. Tom provided update. No further money received. Crossroads sending 
more info to TWIA on a claim for $1,000,804.81. They expect it to take 
a few weeks, includes funds for dredging which was originally 
approved. Still needs to go through several layers of approval. May get 
some of this, not expecting all to be approved. Hoping to also get a bit 
more from fire. This won’t come until after the renovations are 
completed on the units impacted by fire. NFIP has denied us any 
further reimbursement. We plan to appeal this. We will do the appeal 
in order to show we have done all available legal avenues of recourse 
to maximize our recovery. We continue to fight for money but we 
expect it will get harder to win the more time passes.  

III. Property Manager’s Report / Harvey Recovery Update - Gayle Connolly  
a. Bulkhead - 1000 & 1100 Building 

We have gotten 2 bids to essentially fix the existing bulkhead and 
recap it, >$450k. Another bid to abandon current bulkhead and create 
a new one with interlocking hollow vinyl walls with a concrete filled 
core. It would be 12’ high, taller than original, majority of which 
would be buried, some portion would cover top of existing bulkhead. 
We would then backfill with concrete to cover the old one and allow 
drainage. > ~$319. They would demo and remove some parts of the 
existing wall as needed. It meets the engineer’s standards. Gayle 
recommends the later solution. From a budget perspective, this allows 
us to fix the ones at bldg 10 & 11 and allows for repair of the ones that 
are damaged that we didn’t know about prior, bldg 7, 8, 9, 12 & 14. 
These were the 5 we thought were solid before Harvey,  now showing 
signs of weakness. Bldg 9 is the worst of these especially from a visual 
perspective. Tom motioned that we proceed with Gayle’s 
recommendation. Charlie seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion 
passed. George recommended Gayle include in next owner update.  



 

b. Owner Concerns  
i. All aware of the ongoing issues of BT, these continue. The 

things discussed have not panned out. Tom and Gayle have met 
with Rick and Bobby again. We are going to compartmentalize 
to make things better. Owners need answers and their 
questions are falling into a black hole and not being addressed. 
Concern is where owners are not on site we may miss some of 
the errors. If progress continues it would then be a challenge to 
backtrack to correct missed electrical and structural changes. 
Gayle is now in the loop on everything and communicating 
with the owners as needed. They are now creating a redline set 
of changes. These sheets will be signed off on by the owner. 
This sheet then goes to the building site for the crew to use for 
any needed changes. Gayle suggested that the redline sheets be 
inspected by a crew chief. We must get this fixed before we get 
owners back in or on site and we realized that requested 
changes weren’t done properly.  Gayle should have redlines for 
7, 11 & 14 today, most others by next Tues. If drywall is 
completed by 10/31 we should be able to get most owners in 
by 12/31. Roadrunner was having challenges communicating 
with owners so Gayle has taken on this responsibility.  

c. Other Updates - Pool fence, gazebo, maintenance shed etc.,  
i. We are still collecting bids for pool work. Gayle waiting to hear 

from another pool company that Parkie Luce recommended. 
Gazebo complete, maintenance shed mostly complete. The 
pump house portion is still open. Need access to fix pumps. 
Gayle to f/u with Scotty’s re: locking mechanism on gate.  

IV. Financials -  Tom Geren 
a. 2018/19 Budget Updates - Nothing new 
b. Sept numbers - Reviewed current positions. We are in good shape to 

pay upcoming bills.  
c. Foreclosure Process for Harmon units. 1403 has been foreclosed on. It 

is up for auction on 10/13 or 14. No response from mortgage 
servicing company to get funds requested. When it sells we should get 
some amount of the past due money. 501 is in progress, went up for 
auction but no buyer.  707 has now been posted for foreclosure.  

V. Architectural Committee - Charlie  
a. Misc Updates - No updates  

VII. Other Business  



 

a. Open House  - Nov 3, 2018  
Charlie can’t be here. We have sent out notice to the owners. Gayle 
feels this is still a good date. We should know if we are on track at that 
point and if not Roadrunner will be available to explain status and 
plans for completion with new expected completion date.  

● Need to get invitation out to owners 
● Documented request to Roadrunner to be present 
● Send a separate notification to owners w/ request to RSVP 
● Start Agenda - George is working with Charlie on this 

b. Board Opening replacement for secretary  
i. Has this been  announced in an owner update? Gayle agreed to 

include in next owner update.  
ii. Any interest? No indications of interest from owners.  

VIII. Roadrunner Update - Bobby Daniel 
a. Progress Update  

We have made progress in moving forward, just about all doors & 
windows have been installed, balconies up to bldg 8, drywall in 4, AC 
in 12, electricians in 6 & 7 tomorrow.  

b. BuilderTrend Website Updates  
i. Updates / Challenges 

1. Redlines are now helping to eliminate errors, or lack of 
communication. He intends on having all the redlines 
completed by next week barring unresponsive owners. 
He feels they now have a good checks and balance 
system in place between RR, Gayle & owners. This will 
allow for better progress moving forward with 
electrical changes.  
George asked if there was anything the board could do 
to help things along. Bobby explained that bldg 6  & 7 
was their biggest challenge due to unresponsive 
owners. Bobby feels things are improving and they 
should be able to move along faster now.  
Bobby said it is now not possible to have all building dry 
walled by 10/31.  Most not all. Even if owners get in all 
their selection info it may not be possible to get all 
owners in by 12/31. Bobby said some owners have 
been very slow in making their selections. It’s not a 
matter of info getting lost in the black hole, it’s a matter 



 

of owners not submitting their choices. He will now 
move to first come first serve.  
Tom asked about the status of the storefront  for 
viewing samples. The office is set up but the samples 
are not there. He hopes with in another 10 days it will 
be pretty well stocked.  
George asked if RR could be available for the open 
house on 11/3. We would like to communicate samples 
will be available in the office for owner viewing. Bobby 
confirmed he and staff will be available. We confirmed 
that a lot of owners may have questions on BT and to 
expect to address this. He will make sure both 
Stephanie and Sabria are both there. He and Rick will be 
there and maybe Kyle. Board stressed that we have had 
ongoing issues with Kyle and for Bobby to be aware. 
Kyle had been a challenge for Gayle and other board 
members to work with.  
Charlie asked what we are doing with the foreclosed 
units.  They will get base contractor grade build out. 
Gayle will make the selections based on a 
recommendation from Stephanie.  
Informed Bobby about the bulkhead project to insure 
his crew was aware. Let us know if any challenges with 
crews working on top of each other. 
Back decks on the bottom of the list but not forgotten.  

IX. Next Meeting Date & Time - Thurs - 10/25 @ 10:00 A.M. 
a. Draft agenda ready to review 
b. May do an on-site meeting if possible, Charlie & MJ maybe available to 

meet in person.  
X. Adjourn - Meeting adjourned at 10:28 AM  

  
Submitted - 10.10.18 - MJL  
Approved - 10.10.18 -  


